
CESAW-OPS   9 April 2021 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

EMERGENCY DREDGING ACTION 
BIG FOOT SLOUGH CHANNEL 

Portion of Silver Lake Harbor Project, Ocracoke NC 

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN: 

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Wilmington District (Corps), has determined that 
emergency conditions exist in the subject section of the Big Foot Slough Channel 
Project (vicinity of Silver Lake Harbor) that poses an immediate threat to navigation 
(Figure 1).  Emergency action is needed between buoy locations 12 and 10A, which 
requires the immediate removal of approximately 10,000 cubic yards of fine-grained 
sandy material from within the Federal Navigation Channel and the bypass channel to 
the west (Figure 2). 

Big Foot Slough is used by the North Carolina Ferry System to transport supplies and 
residents to and from Ocracoke Island. On April 7, the North Carolina Department 
of Transportation Ferry Division suspended ferry operations due to unsafe conditions. 
Safe transit for the ferry system and its passengers and cargo is essential to this area 
and disruption of this system has significant economic and safety impacts. The Big Foot 
Slough channel is also used by the U.S. Coast Guard (USCG) navigational aid vessel 
and for search and rescue missions, and the channel is used by the fishing industry,  
including trawlers, recreational fishermen and seafood houses.  

Current controlling depths in the channel are approximately -3 feet mean low low water 
(mllw) and the authorized depth is -12 mllw +2 feet overdepth.  Emergency dredging will 
only be performed to a depth of -10 feet + 2 feet overdepth to allow the safe passage of 
vessels to and from Silver Lake Harbor. Work will be performed by the Government-
owned shallow draft sidecast dredge MERRITT and the special purpose hopper 
dredge MURDEN (for 10 to 15 days) to establish a southwestwardly bypass channel 
alignment. Dredged material will be sidecast by the Merritt adjacent to the proposed 
bypass channel to the west of the project area.  Material dredged by the Murden will be 
placed in deep water within the channel, to the southeast (Figure 2). No Submerged 
Aquatic Vegetation (SAV) has been identified in the area of sidecasting. SAV has been 
identified approximately 500 feet to the east of the deep-water placement area and 
should not be affected by the project. Work could commence as early as 10 April 2021.  



 
 

 
 

 
The procedures outlined in the December 1986 Memorandum of Agreement between 
the State of North Carolina Division of Environmental Quality and the U.S. Army Corps 
of Engineers, Wilmington District, were followed to obtain all necessary clearances for 
the emergency action to take place. 
 
This public notice is being distributed to all known interested persons for informational 
purposes only.  For further information, please contact Ms. Jenny Owens, telephone 
(910) 251-4757. 
 
This public notice satisfies the notification requirements of Executive Order 11988 and 
Sections 401 and 404 of the Clean Water Act. 
 
 
                             
 

Daniel Brown 
Chief, Operations Division 
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